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hatcheries have broodstock facilities. Hence it can be concluded that it is not prohibited 
for broodstock in hatcheries to be kept in closed recirculation aquaculture systems.  

In addition, I would like to underline that all relevant principles, objectives and 
requirements set for organic aquaculture shall have to be respected taking into account 
species specific needs, as provided for under Article 25(f) of Regulation (EC) No 
889/2008 concerning general aquaculture husbandry rules.  

Finally, I would like to recall the specific provisions for broodstock under Article 25(h) 
Broodstock shall be handled in a manner to minimize physical damage and stress and 

under anaesthesia where appropriate. Grading operations shall be kept to a minimum 
and as required to ensure fish welfare.  

The present opinion is provided on the basis of the facts as set out in your email of 28 
June 2021 and expresses the view of the Commission services and does not commit the 
European Commission. In the event of a dispute involving Union law it is, under the 
Treaty on the Functioning of the European Union, ultimately for the European Court of 
Justice to provide a definitive interpretation of the applicable Union law. 

Yours sincerely,  




